



## **NCPHC , Minutes November 27, 2018**

Present: Jeri, Donna, Robin, Meredith, Brandi, Teri, Gwen, Renee

The meeting was called to order at 8:03

### **Minutes:**

All members had received the minutes from the last meeting in October. A motion was made by Meredith to approve the minutes. Brandi seconded the motion. All members present were in favor. Motion carried.

### **Treasurer's Report:**

No Treasurer's Report for November. Heather shared with the club via message that we had charges for the conference call and the check for Stable hands for November.

### **Correspondence:**

No correspondence

### **Old Business:**

We have not received a check from Carolyn Dobbins for the Goldmine show yet. They are still in the process of reconciling their show and should be sending one to us soon.

President Biggs spoke with Jan Mannion and advised her that we will not be giving them our other four judge show for now.

### **New Business:**

**Membership** – All officers and board members need to have their membership paid by the end of December. We will be working on a membership drive for the 2019 season. Teri and Kristi will work on an item for a drawing in January.

**2019 Corning Show** – President Biggs spoke with Diane Alves from SJPHC. Diane has been working with the judges. At this time, she has heard back from one of them and is still waiting for a response from the others. The announcer from the last show, Julie, would like to return for the 2019 show. Everyone agreed to have Julie back.

Buck Brown has indicated that he would be willing to oversee stalls for 2019 and Dave Ruby would like to be the ring steward. Steve Nash has come forward to offer his service to oversee the Pull Putt Pull.

There was a discussion regarding the gate person. Brandi made a motion to use Diane Lane. Meredith seconded the motion. All members present were in favor. Motion carried.

Jessica Lawrence has offered to help with the 2019 show if we need her. Teri Ray will contact her to find out what she would be interested in doing.

President Biggs advised the club members that we will need four scribes for each day of the show. We will need to discuss what we will be offering them for their services. President Biggs will ask Diane Lane to inquire with the person they had doing the gate last year if she would be interested in scribing. President Biggs asked all members to think about this and come back to the meeting in January with ideas.

Lisa Laplace has asked if the club would be willing to donate a prize to the Snake River Paint Horse Club for their seminar, Let's Talk... A New Perspective being held in January. Teri made a motion to donate a stall for the 2019 show in Corning. Brandi seconded the motion. All members present were in favor. Motion carried.

Teri asked about the possibility of the club putting on a clinic in 2019 with Vernon Lawrence. She felt that it would be a great second event for the club. There is interest from people in Yreka as he judges shows in that area. Brandi felt this would be a good event for the club to do. This will need to be discussed some more.

A motion was made by Teri to adjourn the meeting. Brandi seconded the motion. All members present were in favor. Motion carried. Meeting adjourned at 8:52.

Respectfully Submitted

Renee Rice, Secretary